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“Walking together, experiencing and sharing God’s love.”

SEPTEMBER 2019

Verse

Let us therefore follow after the things
which make for peace, and things
wherewith one may edify another.

— Romans 14:19

Inspiration

We should always have peace in mind
when we are dealing with people. No
matter how intense a situation may
become, we should not give in to our
anger or our hurt. If we do, we will only
end up hurting other people and this will
make the situation far worse. We should
always desire that as brothers and sisters
in Christ, we grow together, leaving no
one behind. Following our emotions and
acting on negativity will always result in
division and this is never of God.

Prayer

Dear God, | pray that in everything | do,
may | be focused on there being peace -
genuine peace - and nothing else. Lord,
when my emotions try to influence my
decisions, may | turn away from them and
follow your guidance. | pray that peace
will always be the outcome of every
moment of conflict and confrontation. In
Jesus’ name, | pray. Amen.
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Session

As stated last month, Session met in a Special
(Stated) meeting on July 21, 2019, for the
purpose of approving the Terms of Call for the
Rev. Dr. L. Don Smith. The date of August 18
was named for a meeting of the congregation, to
seek their approval of this candidate presented
by the Pastor Nominating Committee.

Guest Moderator Betty Delaney presided at the
congregational meeting. Janice Asfoor, PNC
liaison, read aloud the summary of the PNC'’ s
long and arduous search for a pastor. Bonnie
Cobb, chair of the PNC, presented the motion.
Meeting opened for discussion. Hearing no
guestions or comments, the Moderator called
for a vote. Paper ballots were used for the vote.
As Dennis Shreve went through the ballots one
by one, he called out the votes, with these
results: 26 yes, 9 no, 1 abstained.

M
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After the vote, while waiting for the nominee’s
decision, PNC co-chair David Pajarit read aloud
the Terms of Call, and only then did
considerable discussion take place.

As stated last month, given our current budget,
Broadmoor is limited to a half-time pastor. Our
congregation must accept the facts. A half-time
pastor means just that: he or she preaches only
half the time, with other Sundays to be filled
from pulpit supply or by inviting speakers from
within the community or nongovernment
agencies (NGOs).

The Session wishes to commend the PNC
members for their diligence and time and effort
in this challenging and difficult task: Bonnie
Cobb, David Pajarit, Mariah Gravem, Janice
Asfoor and Richard Murray. Thanks and kudos
to each of you.

Session met in a Regular (Stated) meeting on
August 22, 2019. The following motions were
unanimously approved:

e To authorize Clark Pest Control to
fumigate the building for $30,800.00.

e To revise coffee hour assignments as
follows: Presbyterian Women on the
first Sunday of the month, open to
families and volunteers on the second,
Deacons on the third, with Fellowship to
host on the fourth Sunday, plus fifth
Sundays when they occur.

e To approve the revised schedule in rental
fees charged for use of church facilities.

e To approve Villa Sinfonia’s use of
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church for the
coming year, 2019/2020.
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Plans for the future. Reverend InHo Kim of San
Francisco Presbytery moderated the August 22
meeting of Session. He suggested our hiring a
temporary pastor, one who might preach every
other Sunday and provide some continuity and
guidance here at Broadmoor. He has several
individuals in mind and will provide their names
and brief bios for us to consider. We are
praying that BPC finds the best person to
provide healing and lead us all on a faithful
future.

The next regular (stated) meeting of Session will
be Thursday, September 19, 7:00 p.m.

If you have any questions concerning these
proceedings, please contact an elder.

— Respectfully submitted, Marian Hardin, Clerk
of Session

Board Of Deacons

On behalf of the Deacon ministry team, we send
greetings to all and hope you enjoyed your
summer. As quoted from one of our elders, “we
should move forward with faith and trust, and
hope for a brighter tomorrow.”

Does your heart break when you hear about the
struggles of others? Do you sometimes want to
help but don’t know how or what to say?” If so,
we encourage you to consider in bringing up
your concern to the deacon ministry team. We
would love to discuss with you about the work
and commitment we are doing in reaching out to
our members and our community.

On August 18, our dear friend Jackie Hon
passed away. We send our deepest sympathy

and condolences for her family. A memorial will
be held on Saturday, August 31, 11:00 am here
at BPC. We asked our church to continue
praying for Jackie’s family during this difficult
time.

We sent out about 10 cards in the last month.
Bernice Pero had carpal tunnel surgery; both
Lina Sana, Holy Hing and Bill King had cataract
surgery; Ruth Cruz has completed radiation
therapy; Gerry Manis continues his
immunotherapy while Helen Hayes awaits for
her outpatient procedure.

The last meeting was held on August 11, 2019.
We continue with our assignments for coffee
hour, communion preparation and pantry
inventory, as well as our commitment to act as
shepherds to our church and community. Our
next meeting is October 13,2019.

My sincere gratitude and thanks to all our
faithful deacons: Mike Allgire, Eunice Brabec,
Douglas Cobb, Gerry Manis, Richard Murray,
and Lina Sana. God Bless Us All!!!

— Respectfully submitted, David Pajarit,

Deacon Moderator

Happy
Birthday

Mig!
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building will need to be tented. All locked

Building & Grounds spaces will need to be unlocked for inspection
and any food to be removed. The cost is

The third floor restrooms have been plumbed $30,800. A down payment of 10% is needed

and painted. before the job begins, the remainder upon
completion.

Motion: Authorize Clark Pest Control to
fumigate the building for $30,800.

— Respectfully submitted, Margie King

Choir
Choir Begins September 4.

Third Floor Restrooms before and after Come joinus. All are welcome.

The third floor hall and stairwell walls have been
painted.

The kitchen stove kick-plates have been painted

and reinstalled. No audition necessary, just show up
Wednesday, September 4, at 7:30 pm, at Choir

The carpet of the inside stairs to the office has
Room.

been spot cleaned.

— Respectfully submitted, Janet Haddox, Music
Director

A bid from Clark to exterminate the termites in
the Sanctuary has been received. The entire
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Fellowship Committee

The Fellowship committee sponsored the coffee
hour August 11 for the Question and Answer
meeting with Rev. Dr. Don Smith. We served
sandwiches fruit and desserts along with
Martha’s delicious Spinach dip.

We welcome family volunteers to host coffee
hour on the second and fourth Sundays. Use the
sign up sheet located at the back of the church
every Sunday. We are always available to assist
you, just contact any one of us, myself, Bonnie
Cobb, Martha Espinosa, Geraldine Thompson,
Betty Fong, and Lina Sana.

Thanks to our dedicated team.

— Respectfully submitted, Janice Asfoor

Finance
Month Income Expense Surplus/Deficit
June 12,198.31 $9,698.83 +$2,499.48
July $10,966.26 | $5,531.03 +5,435.23

Year to date Surplus balance: $21,153.42

e All Income and expenses are in line with
projected budget of 2019 with the
exception of salary & Board of Pensions
expenses are low due to not having the
cost of a permanent full time Pastor.

e A member of Session continues to
support the Administrative Assistant
each week until a Permanent Pastor is

hired. This will include checking in by
phone and occasional visits to the office.

— Respectively submitted, Annette Shreve,
Finance Elder

Mission Ministry

Thanks to everyone who donated backpacks
and school supplies to Puente de la Costa Sur in
Pescadero.

August 4

Holy Hing
presents Rita
Mancera, Puente’s
Executive
Director with an
additional $250

| for their
campaign.

Our next meeting will be held on the fourth
Sunday in September.

— Respectfully submitted, Holy Hing

Pastor Nominating Committee

A congregational meeting was held on August
18 with votes in favor of the Rev. Dr. L. Don
Smith to be our pastor. Since the no votes were
25% of the total vote, Rev. Don declined the call
toserve.

Thanks to the Pastor Nominating Committee for
your valiant efforts through this process:
Mariah Gravem for taking notes and for her
insight; Bonnie Cobb, our Moderator for her
guidance; David Pajarit our co-chairman for his
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attention to every detail and his skill to navigate
the complex system. We were sad to lose
Richard Murray to the committee due to his
health issues.

We would like to sincerely thank each one in the
congregation for your prayers and good wishes
as we continue to pray for the power and love of
God for the future of Broadmoor.

— Respectfully submitted, Janice Asfoor

Presbyterian Women

In September, Circles will commence the Horizons
Bible Study: “Love Carved in Stone,” a fresh
embrace of the Ten Commandments and what it
would mean to consider these words as a “love
letter” from a loving God. Naomi Circle meets on
the third Tuesday; Ruth Circle on the fourth
Saturday. Contact Martha Espinosa for a copy of
the study booklet. All women of the church are
welcome to attend.

Bonnie Cobb will review the Bible Study at our
PW Gathering on Tuesday, September 3, 10:30
a.m., and Ruth Circle will host a potluck luncheon.
The PW Coordinating Team will meet after the
Gathering to plan the Fall Fest which will be held
on Sunday, November 3 following worship. A
Together-in-Service project is being planned for
Veterans Day.

August 8

PW
Summer
Gathering,
SF Presidio

Watching video of survivors telling their
stories of this troubling and difficult time in
American History.

“Then They Came for Me: Incarceration of
Japanese Americans” exhibition, SF Presidio

“Only what we could carry” was the rule; so we
carried Strength, Dignity, and Soul.

— Lawson Fusao Inada

The little boy pictured on the left was
photographed 60 years later in front of his
business in Southern California. The exhibition
was fascinating and educational.

— Moderator, Eunice Brabec
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Worship Ministry
A special thanks to our guest preachers and August 18
speakers. .

~ Juan Carlos

August 4

Rita Mancera,
Executive
Director, Puente
de la Costa Sur

August 11
Rev. Don Smith

August 18, 25
Rev. Dean
McDonald

- 4 Santamaria

August 25
Douglas and
Bonnie
Cobb

A special Thank You to JC and Douglas and
Bonnie Cobb for sharing your music with us
during worship while the Choir was on summer
break.

Worship with us Sundays at 10:00 AM.

— Respectfully submitted, Perla G. Ibarrientos
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Inspiration

“No matter what happens, my vision stays the
same: Love God, Love People, Share Jesus and
Give Hope to All!”

— Benny Perez

Broadmoor Memorial Fund

Acknowledgements for the month of August 2019

In Memory of Russell Brabec
Contribution made by:

Gladys Smith

In Memory of Jackie Hon
Contributions made by:
Marian Hardin

Pat Saunders

Broadmoor Memorial Fund

Honor or memorialize loved ones - print this
form and submit it to the office.

http://bit.ly/BPCMemorialFundForm

Compost - Garbage - Recycle

Compost - Food soiled paper, including paper
plates, cups, napkins, pizza and donut boxes and
cardboard. Food scraps and bones.

NO PLASTIC, NO METAL, NO GLASS.
ORGANICS ONLY.

Garbage - ALL THINGS styrofoam, plastic
straws and stirrers, styrene products, broken
glass and plastic wrappers.

Recycle - Clean paper, cans, glass and plastic
bottles; aluminum foil and pans; plastic plates,
cups and cutlery.

NO DIRTY PAPER PRODUCTS.

Contact Information

Broadmoor Presbyterian Church
377 87th Street, Daly City, CA 94015

Email: bpcdcoffice@gmail.com

Website: http://broadmoorpres.org
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A Message from

Bethany Presbyteryan Church

The Community Action Committee of Bethany
Presbyterian Church in San Bruno, located at
2400 Rosewood Drive, would like to invite you
to join us to pack over 10,000 meals for Rise
Against Hunger.

The meal packing event date is October 5,2029
10am to noon. We need 40-50 energetic people
to help with the event which is lively, fun, and so
rewarding.

Children are welcome to join in, and we
encourage you to bring your children so they
can see you helping others. It was suggested
that our fellow Presbyterians might like to join
in and we hope that suggestion was correct!

You can register at our Rise Against Hunger
website or you can call the church office at
650-589-3711 to register. Please tell your
friends and family because once you participate
in this activity, you will want to do so in the
future.

http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/BethanyPr
es October2019

AGLINST HUNGER

cammunity - suak abili ity

Saturday, October 5
10 am - noon

Hawe you evar thoughl about what you can do about world hunges? You can do
somathing that will make a difference! You can help us pack over 10,000 meals
for hungry peopls in just teo hours. W nead i have atiout forty individuals. <
adufts and childran - o make the @vent nin smoothly. Wie encourage Signups, and
your family and friends arp aleays welcome. You can do so with Lyn Hughes, or

call the church office at (B50) $85-3711 1o sign up
Can't come o B evant. bid slill wanl to help? Go lo Bathany's Risa Against
Hurger wabsits 1o donale
miipFesanta. rehagainghungar orgBathanyPres._ Octaber] 18

Bethany Presbyterian Church
2400 Rosewood Drive, San Bruno CA
(850) 589-3711 bethanypcusa.org

@MGRE LIGHT
BESEYTLINIA
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
1 2 3 W‘l 5 6 7
COMMUNION Sunday LABOR DAY PW Gathering Men's Breakfast
Guest Rev. Sam CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 10:30am CR KATRINA ELLITHORP BD 8:00 am Sharp Park Golf
Alexander Bible Study Intro Course Pacifica
Noon Lunch CR
Worship Team 11:30 am , o Choir Rehearsal
GR Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH WCoordinating Team Sanctuary 7:30 pm
2:00 bm CR
8 9 10 11 Meditation Group 12 13
Guest Elder Andrew PATRIOT DAY 10:00 am GR
Quick
JOHN STONE BD
Al-Anon Dist 25
Deacons 11:30 am GR 7:00 pm CR Choir Rehearsal
Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH Sanctuary 7:30 pm
15 16 17 18 | Meditation Group 19 20 | \\rerNATIONAL DAL
10:00 am GR OF PEACE
Guest PW Naomi Circle
11:00am CR Session 7:00 pm GR
Choir Rehearsal
Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH Sanctuary 7:30 pm
22 23 24 25 26 27
AUTUMN BEGINS Meditation Group
Guest 10:00 am GR PW Ruth Circle
10:00 am CR
Choir Rehearsal
Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH Sanctuary 7:30 pm
29 30

Guest Gina Papan,
John's Closet

Al-Anon 7:30 pm TH

Follow/Like us on
Facebook

Sunday Events

Choir Rehearsal 9:00 am Sanctuary
Worship 10:00 am Sanctuary

Coffee Fellowship 11:30 Tweedie Hall

CR - Calvin Room

GR - Geneva Room
TH - Tweedie Hall

WR - Westminster Rm
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BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND

Contributions Form

Make a contribution to Broadmoor Presbyterian Church in memory of or in honor of a person or event.
Send contributions to the church office or place in the offering plate during worship.

Please complete the following
] In Memory of: J  In Honor of:

Name:

Amount: $ Date:

Contributed by

Name:

Complete Address:

Send acknowledgement to

Name:

Complete Address:

Blessings of gratitude,
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church

377 87th street | daly city, ca 94015 | (650) 755-0597 | bpcdcoffice@gmail.com
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